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RECOMMENDATION 
 

That the Board of Education approves the closing of the Eastwood 
Center Magnet Elementary School for school year 2013-2014 in order 
to allow the expansion of a STEM program for students in Norwood 
Elementary and Holabird Middle schools. 
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Board of Education Meeting 
Executive Summary 

 
March 5, 2013 

 
At the January 22nd Board of Education meeting, we shared that the administration has been 
reviewing our underutilized school buildings, particularly Holabird Middle School, and 
exploring opportunities to expand the magnet program at Eastwood.  Meetings were held with 
the principals from Eastwood Center Elementary Magnet, Norwood Elementary, and Holabird 
Middle Schools to discuss how the magnet program at Eastwood could be expanded to include 
more students in the Dundalk area.  As a result, a recommendation was made to the Board of 
Education to close the Eastwood building in order to expand a STEM magnet program to 
students at Norwood Elementary and Holabird Middle schools. 
 
As required by state regulation and the Office of Strategic Planning’s procedures, the impact of 
the proposed closing was evaluated using the following factors: student enrollment trends; age or 
condition of the school building; transportation; educational programs; racial composition of the 
student body; financial considerations; student relocation; and the impact on the community in 
the geographic attendance area for the school proposed to be closed, and for schools to which the 
students will be relocating. 
 
A joint community meeting, involving all three school communities was held in December 
where options were proposed to expand the Eastwood program.  Individual school community 
meetings were held in December and January to discuss the proposals.  Based on the overall but 
certainly not unanimous input from the affected school communities and what the administration 
has determined to be the best educational opportunity for students, the Superintendent is 
recommending that Eastwood, Norwood, and Holabird become a PreK-8 STEM magnet 
program, where the Norwood building would serve students in Grades PreK-3 as the lower 
school, and the Holabird building would service students in Grades 4-8 as the upper school. 
   
Having reviewed all of the requisite factors, the educational benefit to students and better use of 
Holabird Middle School, which is under capacity, consolidating all three schools is an 
exceptional opportunity for students in the Dundalk area.  By consolidating the three schools, 
there is no need for the building currently housing Eastwood.  We are requesting Board of 
Education approval to close the Eastwood Center Elementary Magnet School at the end of this 
school year, in order to expand a STEM magnet program for students at Norwood Elementary 
and Holabird Middle schools. 
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